
 

Southwood Infant School Newsletter 

Friday 3rd November 

Dear Parents and Carers  

Dear Parents and carers, 

We have had a wonderful start back to this new and very busy half term. We have a lot to look 

forward to and preparations have already started, for dare I say it ... Christmas! 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Mrs Wisken 

Staffing 

We would like you to join us in congratulating Miss Loyd on her fantastic news that she is expecting 

her first baby in the Spring.  

We have already started the process of finding a maternity cover and as soon as we have more 

information, we will inform you. 



  

A huge welcome back to Mrs Blowers who returned this Thursday. Mrs Richardson will still be 

working in Crickets class on a Wednesday morning.  

Online Little Wandle Books 

We are pleased to announce that we have now have access to Collins E-Book.  This means you and 

your child will be able to access a range of phonically decodable books online to support their 

reading.     

  

Your child should be able to read the online books fluently and independently. If your child is reading 

the books with little help, please don’t worry that it’s too easy – your child needs to develop fluency 

and confidence in reading. Listen to them read the book. Remember to give them lots of praise and 

celebrate their success! If they can’t read a word, read it to them. After they have finished, talk about 

the book together.  

If you do have any questions please do speak to your child's class teacher. 



Reception 

 

In year R this week we have been learning about Bonfire night. We have been discussing how to keep 

ourselves safe around fireworks and the children have been making safety posters. We have been 

making firework pictures and models in our art areas and the children have been putting out 'fire' 

with water sprays as part of our fine motor activities. 



 

 

Key Stage One- Fire! Fire! Fire! 

This term we are finding out about Fire. We will be studying the Great Fire of London and next 

Wednesday the fire crew will be visiting. We had a fantastic launch day on 1st November- all of the 

children (and staff) looked amazing. Thank you so much to all of our families for your support with 

their costumes.  



 

 



 

 



 

 

Curriculum Newsletter 

Year 2 Curriculum Newsletter 



 

 

Year 1 Curriculum Newsletter 

 



 

Year R  

Year R Newsletter 

Cut Your Carbon challenge 

 

This month, our Green Team have asked the school to help participate in a UK wide Cut Your Carbon 

challenge! 

Each child has a bingo sheet of challenges to try throughout the month of November, and those who 

participate will receive a certificate for their effort. Please keep your bingo card safe and bring it back 

when it is complete, or at the end of the month even if you haven't managed all of the challenges, as 

we will collect the data to see how well we did as a whole school! We'd really appreciate your efforts 

in taking part, and hope that it will help encourage everyone to think about small changes that can 

help our planet. You may also like to use this as a chance to discuss these issues at home.  

 

Our Green Team have recorded a simple video to help explain the challenge, and you can also find 

the Cut Your Carbon website below for more information: https://www.eco-schools.org.uk/cut-your-

carbon/  

https://sway.office.com/TxWX9DSWpEZrJ6qW?ref=Link
https://www.eco-schools.org.uk/cut-your-carbon/
https://www.eco-schools.org.uk/cut-your-carbon/


 

https://sway.office.com/KTCWLq9OKQmIlAKC#content=89FZ1z5dMr401u 

 

School Lunch Menu 

On Monday 6th November we will be on week 2. 

 

https://sway.office.com/KTCWLq9OKQmIlAKC#content=89FZ1z5dMr401u


 

 

 



Poppy Appeal 2023 

 

Once again be supporting the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal.  I hope you have had a chance to 

look at the Poppies on the school gates! 

 

This year as well as the usual poppies for sale the children will also have the opportunity to buy 

poppy related merchandise, for example a zip pull (suggested donation 50p), a poppy reflector 

(suggested donation 50p), a silicon wristband (suggested donation £1) or a snap band (suggested 

donation £1.50). Our school councillors will bring the poppy merchandise to each class on a daily 

basis.   

 

If you would like your child to buy a poppy please put some money in an envelope in their book bag 

and let your child’s class teacher know.  



Online Scholastic Book Club 

 

We have set up an online book club for our school. With the Scholastic Book Club you can view the 

books and place an order online, which will then be delivered to school free of charge and in time for 

Christmas.  

Leaflets have been sent home with your children which will give you an idea of some of the books 

available but there are more offers and books available online. For every £1 spent the school will 

receive 20p to spend on books for the school.  

 

You can find the books and place an order here: https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/southwood/digital-

book-club  The deadline for orders is Monday 4th December 2023. 

https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/southwood/digital-book-club
https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/southwood/digital-book-club


Key Dates: 

 

 



 

 

November 2023 

Saturday 18th November - Songbirds performing at the Aldershot Christmas Cracker 2:45pm 

Monday 20th November - Individual school photos 

Tuesday 21st November - School Nursing Team in school for Flu nasal spray (information has been 

sent out) 

Saturday 25th November - Songbirds performing at the Farnborough Frost Fair 10:35am 

Tuesday 28th November - Festive movie night (more information to follow) 

Wednesday 29th November - Non uniform day in exchange for bottles and chocolates for the 

Christmas Fair 

Wednesday 29th November - Year R Nativity dress rehearsal 

Thursday 30th November - Year R Nativity (more information to follow) 

 

December 2023 

Friday 1st December - FSIS Christmas Fair (more information to follow) 

Monday 4th December - Year 1 Christmas play dress rehearsal 

Tuesday 5th December - Year 1 Christmas play (more information to follow) 



Wednesday 6th December - 9.30am Year 2 Christmas play dress rehearsal 

Wednesday 6th December - 6pm Year 2 Christmas play  (more information to follow) 

Friday 8th December - School Christmas lunch (more information to follow) 

Tuesday 12th December  - Christmas Disco (more information to follow) 

 

Southwood Awards 

Headteacher's Award for Good Work 

3rd November 2023 

Albie A – For showing excellence and enjoyment in writing and making a fabulous firework safety 

poster. 

Livy S – For a fantastic firework safety poster. 

Louie B – For super RE work on Harvest last half term. 

Rosie P – For excellent sewing skills and helping others in class. 

Jakiah L – For working hard on her reading and persevering with tricky words. 



Good Neighbour Award 

3rd November 2023 

Jordan M – For showing respect to adults by helping without being asked. 

Ivy G – For always being respectful. 

Kylie A – For consistently behaving beautifully and following all rules. 

Serah J – For being an excellent role model, for always having a smile on her face and making good 

choices. 

Kacia C – For super effort during carpet time and trying her best. 

Lunchtime Mega Stars 

For super manners, eating well and good behaviour in the playground at lunchtime 

3rd November 2023 

Baani G             Romey N            George D 

Brylee P            Kylie A             Joseph C           Rosie P 

Excellence      Enjoyment      Respect 
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